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Question:

Can power-actuated fasteners or dro‘p-in anchors be used to support elements and
components of buildings listed Table 4.1.8.18. for seismic tensile loading?

Interpretation: No.

Sentence 4.1.8.18.(8) requires connections to the structure of elements and components
listed in Table 4.1.8.18. be designed to support the component or element for gravity loads,
to accommodate building deflections and the element or component deflections, and shall be
designed for lateral force, Vp, as described in Sentence 4.1.8.18.(1).

Clause 4.1.8.18.(8)(d) states that power-actuated fasteners and drop-in anchors shall not be
used for tension loads.

The NBC 2010 Structural Commentaries explained that “power-actuated connections, such
as nails and bolts in concrete and shallow drop-in-type anchors, shall not be used for tension
loading. This restriction is placed on these types of connections because of their inability to
withstand the cyclic tensile loading imposed by seismic response.”

Sentence 4.1.8.18.(2) exempts Categories 6 through 21 of Table 4.1.8.18. from having to be
designed for lateral force, Vp, for buildings in low seismic area, other than post-disaster
buildings, where IgF;S4(0.2) is less than 0.35.

It is interpreted that power-actuated fasteners and drop-in anchors cannot be used in post-

disaster buildings and buildings where IeEFaSa(0.2) = 0.35 if they are subject to cyclic tensile
loading imposed by seismic response.
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R. J. Light, Committee Chair

The views expressed are the consensus of the joint committee with members representing AIBC, APEGBC, BOABC, and POABC, which form the
BC Building Code Interpretation Committee. The purpose of the committee is to encourage uniform province wide interpretation of the BC Building
Code. These views should not be considered as the official interpretation of legistated requirements based on the BC Building Code, as final
responsibility for an interpretation rests with the local Authority Having Jurisdiction. The views of the joint committee should not be construed as
legal advice.
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